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 JUNIOR	
  MANAGEMENT	
  COMMITTEE  
Looking after our kids today, for a better BL&G FA tomorrow 

 
BL&G JMC Minutes 9th February 2015 

@ The Vine Inn – 7.05 pm 
 

Attendees:    
Karen Dunn (JMC Tres.), Paul Healy (JDC), Saxon Dswonitzky (JFO), Anthony Harvey (A), Gary 
Searle (A), Wayne Rosenboom (B), Rob Hanley (F), Phil Barter (F), Graham Vardy (GC), Mick 
Woods (K), Wayne Sheahan (N), Matthew Gerlach (N), Russell Smith (SG), Kym Underwood (T), 
Darren Heidenreich (T), Paul Schmidt (W), Todd Thorne (RDC), Simon Carpenter (BL&G Director),  
Julie Lunau (JMC Sec.) 
 
Apologies:  
Richard Sibley (JMC President) 
 
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 
Moved: Anthony Harvey (N)  Seconded: Darren Heidenreich (T)  
 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 

• Excess money to be distributed between clubs (~$8400), ~$3500 as initial dispersement now 
with further payment later – June?  Karen to organise cheques / bank transfers 
Moved: Wayne Rosenboom (B) Seconded: Darren Heidenreich (T) 
 

• Tackling/modified tackle (U9s) – decision to stay as they are now.  Make sure coaches 
understand these rules, to be brought up at the Coaches Forum. Coaches to ensure rules 
are taught and implemented by players 
 

• Age groups – Simon has spoken to the board, need more facts ie how many players each 
club has for each age group and numbers of teams to be fielded. Simon to send out email to 
clubs with the options previously on the table to be considered by Clubs and brought back 
for discussion by the July meeting (13/7/15) 
 

• Start times – 6pm for Friday night games, clubs to discuss internally, then put to vote at next 
JMC meeting 

 
• U9’s first then U11’s -  cross overs with some kids playing both U9 & U11 games, again 

clubs to discuss and put to vote at next meeting 
 

• Publishing of U13 match scores:  discussion re confusion with wording in rule “result” 
meaning publishing the winner or the score.  Agreed that the intention was to publish the 
score.  Moved to change word “result” to “score” to avoid the confusion 
Moved: Wayne Rosenboom (B) Seconded: Darren Heidenreich (T) 
Will revisit once age group issues are sorted 
 

 
CORRESPONDENCE 
Nil 
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FINANCIAL REPORT 

Presented by Karen Dunn BL&G JM Treasurer 

Financial Report: as at 9th February 2015 
 
Society Cheque Account  
 
Opening Balance as at 1st October 2014                                                                             $ $165.06  
 
Credits: 
 
 Angaston Football Club Junior Carnival Rego & sales from leftover goods from  
Junior Carnival - Sales of pies & Pasties.                                                                           $361.32                                
 
  
Debits:    
14 Nov 2014       AGM Expenses                                                                                          $326.10    
                                                                                                                   
Closing Balance as at 9th February 2015                                                                              $200.28   
 
#  2 cheques not be presented from Junior Carnival August 2013 have now been cancelled 
by the bank.    
    
Business Access Account  
 
Opening Balance as at 1st October 2014                                                                            $8204.22                                                                                  
 
Credits: 
Interest  
 31st October 2014                                                                                                                   $16.45 
 30th November 2014                                                                                                               $15.20 
 31st December  2014                                                                                                              $14.68.   
31st January   2015                                                                                                                  $14.71                                   
                                                                                                                                                  
Debits 
 
Closing Balance as at 9th February 2015                                                                            $8265.26                           
 

Change of signatures for BL&G JMC (Barossa Light & Gawler Junior Management 
Committee) 2015 Season 

• Outgoing President Anthony Westbrook be taken off signature list. 

• Incoming President Richard Sibley be added along with myself Karen Dunn BL&G JMC 
Treasurer.  Two  people to sign. Richard will have to go to BankSA Tanunda to sign the 
signature card 

JFO REPORT 
 
No report submitted  
 
JUNIOR UMPIRE REPORT 
 
No report submitted 
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COMMUNITY FOOTBALL LEAGUE CENTRAL REGIONAL FOOTBALL 
COORDINATOR’S REPORT 

 
 
 
Level 1 Coaching Course 
There have been significant changes in relation to the Level 1 Coaching Course.  In metropolitan 
areas including the BLGFA the course is now facilitated by the SANFL & not the SANFL clubs 
(e.g.CDFC). 
 
The course will now consist of 3 components – online general principles of coaching course, face-
to-face coach education session and an assessment. 
 
The course for the BLGFA is on Tuesday 24th March from 6pm – 9.30pm & will be held at Trinity 
College in Gawler. 
 
Full details, links to online courses and links to registration & payment can be found on the SANFL 
website http://www.sanfl.com.au/community_engagement/coaching/courses/level_1/ 
 
The cost of the Level 1 Coaching Course is still $160.  On successful completion of the course clubs 
can apply for a subsidy for a proportion of the cost of the course under the BHP Billiton Subsidy 
program through the Community Football League. 
 
Please remember that all coaches need to gain their Level 1 Coaching Accreditation prior to or 
during their 2nd season of coaching. 
 
Sports Vouchers 
Community Football & the SANFL are in the process of finalising information and the process for the 
Governments Sports Voucher program and how it will work within the National Footyweb 
registration system. 
 
At this stage we ask clubs to register their Clubs with the Office of Recreation and Sport.  This will 
enable them to claim the $50 back from Government.  This can be done via 
www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au  
 
Auskick 
Auskick will again be up & running during the 2015 season in the BLGFA.   
 
This season the cost of the program is $60.  Kids will be able to use their Government issued $50 
Sports Voucher for a proportion of this cost. 
 
Over the next couple of weeks I will be contacting each coordinator from last season & seeing if 
they are going on or not. 
 
Thank you to all of the clubs for your support of this program. 
 
Contacts 
I will get from the executive of the Junior Delegates a copy of an email & a phone contact for each 
club & I will include these people in information I forward to the senior clubs.  I have found 
previously that sometimes the information does not get passed down to a club’s junior 
representatives & to alleviate this I will forward information to both areas. 
 
If anyone needs my contact details please see me after the meeting & I will give you one of my 
cards. 
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Police Checks 
I have passed out to each club a copy of my records in relation to their club’s Police Check history. 
 
All of those people listed in red had their Police Checks originated in 2012.  Due to the 3 year expiry 
on the Police Clearance Certificates, if these people still have a role with junior players they will 
need to complete the Police Check process again. 
 
Also please note that if a person has the ‘Sighted by AO column’ (last column) blank then I have not 
sighted the applicant’s original Police Clearance Certificate. 
 
Please remember that all Junior Coaches, Team Managers, Runners, Trainers & anyone who has 
the potential to be one on one with one of your Junior Players at your football club needs to 
undertake the Police Check process. 
 
Footyweb 
Due to the new National Footyweb Registration process & the anticipated extra enquiries in relation 
to this & any other footyweb enquiry the Community Football League has a contact to assist with 
any issues. 
 
Her name is Sarah Neal & her contact details are; 
 
08 8424 2231 
sarahn@sacommunityfootball.com.au 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 

• Footballs - 20 per team only U9s in 2014,  
Saxon to follow up U11 footballs to be discussed at next meeting 
 

• 2015 Pre Season Coaches Forum 
To be held at Kapunda – Monday night 30/3/15 – Mick  Woods (K) to advise if date OK with 
club 
 

• Team nominations 
Due by 16/3/15, bring to next meeting (meeting will be 16/3 due to 9/3 being public holiday) 

• Program 
U13s program to follow the Senior program (starts on the 11th of April), U9 & U11s to start 
25th April (round 3 of senior program) - Bye for all clubs on the 6th of June - School holiday 
byes for U9s and U11s in Rounds 1,2 and 12 

• Reminders 

* Footyweb registrations 

* Permit applications – are available on website, any concerns through Saxon or JMC 

* Police clearance certificates – procedures on BL&G website, clearances are sighted by 
Todd, copies are not kept, exemptions for U18 year olds only 

* Hi-Vis vests – make sure you have someone wearing the Hi-Vis vest as a ‘go to’ person 
that parents etc can go to regarding any issues during the games – Speak to Saxon, Simon 
or Richard if you require any vests 

* Wristbands for centre zoned U9 & U11 players – must be worn 
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OTHER BUSINESS 
 

• BL&G Website 
All Junior information has been transferred to the general BL&G website 

 
• Spare Footy Boots 

If clubs/players have any spare footy boots, can they please be given to Simon for the APY 
lands kids 

 
• Association Game 

Paul coordinating for U15 & U17 ½ players 
 

• Umpires  
Proposal to have League umpires for the U13 games and have the U15 players umpire the 
U9 games – Simon to discuss with Umpire coordinator 

 
• Bi-monthly meetings 

Agreed by committee: Feb, 16/3, April, June & August – extra meetings as required 
 

• Community Camp – 16th & 17th February – 5 to 12 yo, Port Adelaide players to attend, great 
opportunity also for coaches to talk to Pt Adelaide coaches, there is a dinner on Tuesday 
night at The Vine Inn from 4:30, clubs have been given tickets @ $35 per head 

 
MEETING CLOSED 
Meeting closed at: 9:05pm 

 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE MARCH 16TH,  7PM AT THE VINE INN 
 


